Recca SEWA Society- Annual Report for the year 2019-20
Good day to all Members of the society

It is my duty and privilege to present a brief report on the activities of the society for the past year. The new Executive committee was elected in the AGM held on 26th June 2019 and the office bearers took charge on the same day. The year under review was not an active year due to the pandemic and consequent lock down for the past six months.

On 13th August 2019, we joined hands with NSS volunteers of NIT Calicut to distribute 100 kits of essential food, clothes and toiletries in the flood affected areas of Wayanad. We expended Rs.1.09 lakhs for this project with the support from Nitcaa USA and SGMOC Philadelphia. 

We supported the renovation of the damaged house of Mr.VT Abraham, a differently abled person from hathenkery, by donating Rs. 1,00,000/- as a sponsored project. Ex Chief Minister of Kerala Sri Oommen Chandy handed over the cheque to the beneficiary in the presence of Thomas Joseph, the sponsorer and the office bearers.
The construction of the house of Ponnappan at Veliyanad could be completed and he could use it during this year’s flood.

 During November 2019, we identified a major project under flood relief program, construction of an Ankanawadi in Myladi, Kalpetta in flood affected Waynad district. Few of us visited the place, met the government officials and gone a long way in finalizing the drawings, estimate, agency for the implementation etc. But the pandemic retarded the project implementation and hope we could resume once the situation return to normalcy. 
On 25th May 2020, the District Administration of Kottayam approached us for supporting the setting up of Covid ward in the District hospital Kottayam and we supplied the essential articles to 50 persons admitted in the ward.

On the basis of a recent request from an NITC faculty, we are exploring the possibilities of supporting a student from economically weak background for completing his studies.

In our efforts to revive Dr Raveendran memorial cash award to the First year academic topper, we have identified the recipient with help from the institution, but since the student’s were vacated in March 2020, we couldn’t present the award. This will be done at the earliest chance.

Our year long efforts to obtain the 80G exception from IT department was successfully completed and our members could avail this now and we hope this will bring more enthusiasm among members to help the needy through our society. Our website is timely updated and accessible to all without any problem. We conducted a meeting on 28th July in Zoom platform and all those who participated appreciated the easiness in participation. 

I thank the President B Venugopal who was available any time anywhere for taking this mission forward. I thank B Ashok kumar for meticulous book keeping and Jose Michael and V P Padmaraj for shouldering any responsibility, when it is about charity. Our Vice President Malcolm, web administrator Gita, Web sponsorer and meeting facilitator Thomas Joseph and all our esteem members who support the projects physically and financially, deserves my personal appreciation as Secretary as well as for and on behalf of our society.
                             Presented before the AGM on 29 September 2020 and Adopted.
Hashim PA

Secretary
